
 

  

South Northamptonshire Local Area Planning Committee 
 
Minutes of a meeting of the South Northamptonshire Local Area Planning Committee 
held at The Forum, Moat Lane, Towcester, NN12 6AD on Thursday 3 November 
2022 at 2.15 pm. 
 
Present: Councillor Stephen Clarke (Chair) 

Councillor Ken Pritchard (Vice-Chair) 
 Councillor Anthony S. Bagot-Webb 

Councillor Dermot Bambridge 
Councillor William Barter 
Councillor Maggie Clubley 
Councillor Karen Cooper 
Councillor Alison Eastwood 
Councillor Sue Sharps 
 

Officers: Paul Seckington, Head of Development Management and 
Enforcement 
Tom Ansell, Principal Planning Officer (For Minute Item 20) 
Simon Aley, Planning Solicitor 
Richard Woods, Democratic Services Officer 

 
 

17. Declarations of Interest  
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
 

18. Minutes  
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 8 September 2022 were 
agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 
 

19. Chair's Announcements  
 
The Chair made the following announcements:  
  
1.  Members of the public were permitted to film, broadcast, and report on the 

meeting, subject to the efficient running of the meeting not being affected. 
  
2.  Members of the public were requested not to call out during the Committee’s 

discussions on any item. 
  

3.  There were no planned fire drills so in the event of an alarm sounding, evacuation 
instructions would be given by officers.  
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4.  That it be requested that any devices be switched off or onto silent mode. 
 
 

20. Land South of Cross Lane, Helmdon  
 
The Committee considered application WNS/2022/0253/FUL for a proposed infill 
dwelling with parking, turning and amenity space at Land South of Cross Lane, 
Helmdon for Mr & Mrs Foote.  
  
Andrew Gray, of Aitchison Rafferty Consultants, addressed the Committee in 
objection to the application on the grounds of the impact on pedestrians, parking 
provision and turning space, highway safety, the width of the proposed access, and 
the distance between the dwelling and the main road and the implications this may 
have on bin collection and fire service access. 
  
Chris Gartside, a local resident, also addressed the Committee in objection to the 
application.  
  
John Marchant, on behalf of Helmdon Parish Council, addressed the Committee in 
objection to the application and provided the Parish Council’s view that the proposed 
development gave a lack of consideration to the impact on neighbouring properties in 
relation to parking provision, turning, access and construction.  
  
Councillor Charles Manners, the local ward member for Silverstone and originator of 
the call-in of the application, provided a written address to the Committee in objection 
to the application, which cited parking and access issues, the siting, size and height 
of the proposed house and garage, the impact on surrounding properties including a 
grade 2 listed building.  
  
In reaching its decision, the Committee considered the officer’s report and 
presentation, the addresses of the public speakers, and the written updates. 
  
Resolved 
  
(1)  That authority be delegated to the Interim Assistant Director – Planning and 

Development to grant permission to application WNS/2022/0253/FUL subject to 
the conditions set out in the officer’s report, and any amendments to those 
conditions as deemed necessary.  

 
 

21. Urgent Business  
 
There were no items of urgent business. 
 

The meeting closed at 3.27 pm 
 
 

 Chair:   
   
 Date:  
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